Executive Summary
1. Hospitality Committee
2. February 6, 2023
3. Attendees: Pastor Dara Schuller-Hanson, Ronda Beggs, Stephanie Barth
4. Updates
a. Becky Skibo has decided to step away from the committee. Pastor Dara and I are currently pressing pause as we pray and discern about the composition of the committee to make sure it is a good cross section of both campuses, as well as encompassing of the values and representations of our members. 
b. A new member gathering will take place on Sunday, Feb. 12th at the Verona campus. We have about a dozen people attending. 
c. In an ongoing desire to promote hospitality, a meal train was started. We have 9 members who are part of it. This is a great ministry for folks in the congregation who can be helped by meals either due to a death in the family, the birth of a baby, or medical issues.
c. A directory is in the works. Stay tuned for more information.
d. Nametag Sunday was held on Sunday, Feb. 5th and went well.
e. Ronda Beggs and the hospitality committee will be working with Chris Brinkman for the hospitality component of FMSC.
f. Hospitality committee played an important role during the holidays which could be seen with the success of the Thanksgiving Pie Social and Advent by Candlelight.


Discussion Topics

As Becky made the decision to step away, we are left without a chairperson. As mentioned above, Pastor Dara and I both agreed that this was a good time to sit in this place for a bit and see what the Lord has planned for us. Becky was an asset for certain. In praying about a new chairperson, it is good to consider both the fresh perspective that Becky brought as well as her sense of getting things done, which she did well! It is also important to consider someone with good institutional knowledge about Good Shepherd. 
A special meeting was held with Pastor Dara, Stephanie Barth and myself on Feb.6th so that we could update Stephanie and Angie about how the hospitality committee is carrying out the vision of the welcome pillar within the strategic plan. It was a very productive meeting where we were able to recognize all of the work done so far by the committee, as well as naming that the charge of hospitality is vast and untenable by our committee alone. As this is the case,  Pastor Dara and I both named some initiatives that we’re working on. For Pastor Dara, those were getting the RIC committee up and running again and working on the directory as well as the many other things she’s charged with. For me, those were planning at last 2 congregation wide gatherings in 2023 and identifying a process for what happens to people after the welcome. We all agreed that GS welcomes people very well, but then what? I  have started some good work on connecting new members into the congregation, but I’m anxious to really bring more intention around this initiative.
Pastor Dara has asked me to join her on the welcome pillar. I am glad to be asked and happy to collaborate with her.



Respectfully,

Ronda Beggs





The committee will 

